
Minutes of meeting on Wednesday October 19th 2016 at 7pm at Clyde Community Hall

In attendance: Margaret Barclay, Stephen Dornan, Grace Smith, John Foster, Chris Fyfe, Iain Henderson, 
Archie and Anne Henderson, Lorraine Horn, Mark Hughes, David Jones, John Kane, Kirsty McDowall, Peter 
MacFarlane, John McKinstry, Margaret Prunty, Bailie Fariha Thomas

Apologies: James Adams, Shona Craven, Jamie Murray, Grace Smith.

Chair John Foster opened the meeting.

Concerns were raised over the Ibroxholm Oval development regarding trees and car parking, in particular 
on match days. Correspondence relating to bus timetable changes was discussed, as was the issue of green 
space at Merrick Gardens.

Concerns were raised over the lack of notice to residents about road closures for the Great Scottish Run.

Vice-chairman Mark Hughes gave his report on the strategy and priorities for our area, such as the planting 
of trees, road markings, car parking, clean-ups in our streets and back greens, flowering baskets and the 
updating of our website.

The poor attendance of some community councillors was highlighted.  The community councillors this 
relates to will be be contacted and it will be ascertained if they wish to continue being part of the 
community council. Once this has been done an election will be held to fill any vacant positions.

John Foster shared correspondence from Glasgow City Council about an education governance review. 
There will be an event in the city-centre Hilton Hotel on Thursday November 10 th covering the early years.

Iain Henderson gave his report on the monthly Community Council Discussion Forum, and John Foster 
provided updates on various planning applications in the area. Archie Henderson enquired about the 
Rotunda building, and was advised that good progress was being made with its refurbishment.

Residents raised concerns about the lack of sign posters for some important buildings in our area, including 
the Ibrox Subway station.

Mark provided an update from Govan Area Partnership, the last meeting of which included discussion of 
primary school estates.

Resident Anne Henderson advised that the former Bank of Scotland was unlikely to become a bookmaker's 
as it had been sold to another business.

The meeting closed at 8.55pm. Our next meeting is on Wednesday November 16 th at 7pm at Clyde 
Community Hall.


